Mr. V. K. Brown, Director of Parks, Chicago, Illinois,

Dear Mr. Brown.

I want you to know how very much we enjoyed your visit here recently and how much we appreciate the information that you were able to give to our colleagues. Your paper was a very worthy one.

Our Mr. E. B. DeGroot, Jr., is desirous of showing the films on Track and Field in the Olympic Games, and I wonder if you could tell us how we might secure the films.

We will both be in attendance at the Chicago meeting, and we are looking forward to renewing our acquaintance with you at that time.

Any information you are able to send me regarding these films will be greatly appreciated.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball Coach,